


Kindergarten applications numbers are strong as well with 159 applications submitted
for 72 spots. Last year, we had a similar number of applications, but only filled 80 spots
after the waiting list was exhausted.

Staff:
45 Staff Members.

The leadership team has been analyzing enrollment projections and staffing placement
in preparation for next school year.

Curriculum and Instruction:
Rilke Schule is involved in the piloting of a new literacy screener tool and corresponding
intervention / supporting literacy instruction called UFLI. A few staff members have
already been trained on this new tool and will eventually be providing feedback to ASD
on its implementation, effectiveness, and ease of use.

Herr Strauch and Herr Vincent-Lang have met with teachers to discuss the adoption of
4th and 5th grade CKLA and a German Literacy Curriculum called ‘Niko’ for next school
year. Please click on this link to read more about the proposal.

Facility:
Frau Colvin, Herr Hotch, Herr Vincent-Lang, and Herr Strauch met with landlord
representatives for a school tour and discussed Rilke Schule’s position regarding a
lease renewal in 2025. The meeting was informative and friendly and resulted with no
action items or decisions made. We look forward to

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1wtolhmcXYGiM_dxPhp2Nz-uFW14ZaD7Ij-vtk0mHDCw/edit?usp=sharing


Community:
Herr Strauch has sent a request to the RSI to cover the expenses associated with the
Amity Internship Program which is roughly $35-$40K annually depending on the number
of interns that school year.

Herr Strauch has also requested that RSI cover the cost of the evening custodian. We
are in the process of gathering quotes to understand the cost of that service.

The Rilke community has been active with the creation of the Rilke Grants Committee
and Rilke School Business Partnership Committee since winter break. While the both
groups are in their infancy, we hope to create new opportunities for the Rilke Schule
students, staff, and community through this work.


